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April 10, 2020 
 
 
Kenzie Billings, PE 
Air Toxics Project Manager 
Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 
700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 
Portland, OR 97232 
 
RE: ORRCO-IOI Klamath Falls Deadline Extension Requests 
 
Dear Kenzie, 
 
Thank you for your time and assistance with ORRCO-IOI’s emission inventory project. We are 
submitting this formal request for 45-day extensions of the May 1st revised emission inventory 
submittal and the June 15th source test deadlines, as provided in your March 17th letter. As we’ve 
discussed, while progress has been made on many of the requests in the letter, there is still work 
needed in obtaining more accurate emissions information for the combustion of fuel oil at the 
Klamath Falls facility as well as developing new storage tank emission factors. And right now, there is a 
significant delay in getting information from “third parties” due to the COVID-19 situation. Any relief 
you could provide would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Thank you again for your time and help! 
 
Best regards, 
 

M.E. Piper 
 
Marie E. Piper 
Principal Engineer 
 
 
cc:  JR Giska, ODEQ 

Thomas Rhodes, ODEQ 
 Frank Messina, ODEQ 
 Scott Briggs, ORRCO 
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